

November 5, 2015

Ron Light General Manager, Minto Explorations Ltd. Suite 2100-510 West Georgia Street Vancouver, BC V6B 0M3

Dear Mr. Light,

Re: Submission Date for Reclamation and Closure Plan

Pursuant to Section 4.1 of Quartz Mining License QML-0001 for the Minto Mine Project, Minto Explorations Ltd ('MintoEx") submitted a request on October 20, 2015 to extend the time limit for the submission of the updated Reclamation and Closure Plan ("RCP") from December 18, 2015 to August 5, 2016.

I am in agreement that the submission date of December 18, 2015 can be postponed. I will provide in writing the requirements for progress milestones and final submission date after the upcoming meeting (scheduled for November 16<sup>th</sup>) between MintoEx, Selkirk First Nation and Yukon. At that meeting, MintoEx will be providing the proposed work plan and timelines for completion of the updated Reclamation and Closure Plan for discussion.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 667-3126 if you have any questions or wish to discuss.

Sincerely,

Robert Holmes

Director, Mineral Resources

CC:

Chief Kevin McGinty, Selkirk First Nation Robert Savard, Chief Mining Inspector Heather Jirousek, Director, Water Resources Steve Colp, Natural Resources Officer Neil Salvin, Manager, Water Board Secretariat